
Town Hall and Facilities 22nd June 2022 
 
Giving two wooden planters to Fruitful Malmesbury 
 
 

1. Purpose of the report 
1.1 To consider a request from Fruitful Malmesbury for two of the wooden planters 
from the High Street, for use in local schools, supported by Fruitful Malmesbury 
 
 
2. Background 
2.1 Fruitful Malmesbury support local groups and schools who have an interest in 

growing fruit, food, and flowers. We have received planters from the Town Council 
in the past and we are supporting the library volunteers to grow flowers and food in 
them. We have provided the compost and the plants to go in the planters.  We are 
also providing education material to go in the library so that young people can plant 
and grow things at home. 

2.2 Fruitful Malmesbury is planning to support local schools in the same way, and we 
would like to be able to provide planters along with the compost and plants we are 
giving to the schools 
 

3. Proposal 
3.1 That if there are two spare planters that have not been allocated elsewhere in town, 

Fruitful Malmesbury be allowed to have them for use in school. 
 

4. Recommendation 
4.1 That the proposal is agreed and Fruitful Malmesbury be allowed to have two spare 

planters. 
 

5. Financial implications 
5.1 There are no implications for MTC 

 
 
Cllr Fran Vandelli 

 


